Saint Patrick Parish Council of Catholic Women Minutes- October 17th.

The second meeting of the 2017-2018 year was held on Tuesday, October 17th at 6:00 in the social hall.

Board Members in attendance

President: Beverely Marion Vice PresidentL: Nicole Loch

Treasurer: Mary Shafer Secretary: Jenny Cernohous

Several women were in attendance to help assemble Boxes of Joy to be sent to catholic children in third world countries.

Opening Prayer: The meeting was started with the traditional opening prayer.

Walk with a Purpose: Susan Gotrik invited all the women to a new bible study beginning Monday, October 23 titled Walk with a Purpose. Susan passed out materials and shared information about what to expect upon joining.

Boxes of Joy: Many women and children came to the meeting to learn how to assemble a Box of Joy. Mary Shafer and Jenny Cernohous brought the idea back from their time in Dallas, Texas while attending the National Council of Catholic Women. Many brought donations and several boxes were assembled. Mary Shafer will take the completed boxes to a drop off site in Bloomington, Minnesota the first week in November. These Boxes of Joy will then be shipped to a Catholic Village in a third world county and be given to a child for Chirstmas. The evening was enjoyed by everyone and all agreed it should be continued next year.

The next CCW meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 7th, 2017 at 6:00

Closing Prayer- A Hail Mary was said at the closing of the meeting

Meeting adjourned at 8:00

Thank you for coming.

Minutes submitted by Jenny Cernohous